
Principal’s Update 

Term 2 Week 7 

12th June, 2018 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

Cheese and Chat 

Please join us for our Cheese and Chat tonight, Tuesday 12th June at 6:30pm. We will endeavour to be finished by 
7:30pm. 
 

Cupcake Day 

A huge thank you to the many parents who assisted their children with the baking and decorating of the cupcakes 
for the Cupcake Day competition.  A special thank you to Mrs Cath Berry who spends a great deal of time 
organising this day. There is so much work behind the scenes of which many are not aware. 
 
As our students were told, the winning cupcakes were sold on Friday for $2 each with all proceeds donated to the 
Give Me Five for Kids fundraiser ($70). A further $104 of the money raised was given  in free canteen vouchers to 
the winning students.  
 
These are the finalists from the cupcake competition: 
Kinder-Year 3                                                              Years 4-6 
Noah M KG                                                        Luke A 3/4G 
Lewis D 1G                                                                Nixon L 3/4G 
Scarlett K 1G                                                        Liam F 4B 
Sophie M 1/2B                                                      Charlotte M 4B 
Charlotte K 1/2B                                                         Koby Ch 4B  
Isaac R2G                                                                   Bella L 4B 
Isabella D 2G                                                               Aiden R 4B 
Ethan W 3B                                                                  Lily B 5B 
Jayden P 3B                                                            Demi K 5B 
Elise H 3/4G                                                              Willow 6G 
Roxy B 3B 
 
And the Winners are… 
Years K-3 
1st Prize $20 free canteen items – Sophie M 1/2B 
2nd Prize $10 free canteen items – Ethan W 3B 
3rd Prize $5 free canteen items – Lewis D 1G 
 
Years 4-6 
1st Prize $20 free canteen items – Charlotte M 4B 
2nd Prize $10 free canteen items – Bella L 4B 
3rd Prize $5 free canteen items – Lily B 5B  
 
Special Mention - Concept 
Harry A 3B 
Kiara W 5G  
  
Facebook 

I have said many times before that I believe Facebook is a great medium for communication and keeping in touch 
with friends.  However, I need to remind you of the importance of taking a minute and thinking before you post 
something to Facebook. 
 
Once ‘out there’ it is difficult to take something back that we may have said in the heat of the moment.  Whether 
or not it is grounded in fact can sometimes be irrelevant to the outcome. 
 



I am going to again stress the importance of contacting and talking with me directly on 43532922 if you have any 
concerns or suggestions. I ask you to please refrain from airing your grievances in a public forum without having 
all the facts.  
 
I have been alerted to a number of comments that have been made on the Parent Corner Facebook page directed 
at our Canteen coordinator. The comments made were actually inaccurate and defamatory. Mrs Berry works very 
hard for our students, often beyond the time she is actually employed, and I have complete and utter confidence 
in her ability and honesty. 
 

Reports  

Teachers are in the process of completing the student reports. These will be emailed to you next Friday, 22nd 
June. If the email address we have for you is not current please contact the office this week. 
 
Parent Teacher Interviews 

Parent Teacher Interviews will be held in Week 9 this term, the week beginning Monday 25th June. 
Later this week you will receive information on booking your interview time. Please book your child’s interview as 
early as possible. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Mrs Yvette Owens 
PRINCIPAL 
 


